
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Welcome to Term 2  
  

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Welcome 
 

Welcome back to all students with a special hello to new students 
and their families. Term Two is a reporting term so it is always 
very busy. The term planner is attached to this newsletter for 
your information. 
 

Parking Development along Keyes Street  
 

Workmen have been busy endeavouring to progress the parking 
being funded by the Department of Education and the Town of 
Victoria Park. Thank you parents for your support this week 
whilst workmen have been doing this work. 
 

There is more to be done at the cul-de-sac end before the end of 
June. If this impacts on access in Keyes Street we will keep you 
posted. 
 

Term 2 Attendance and Early Arrival 
 

I encourage parents to ensure that students arrive on time to 
prepare for the start of the school day. Regular late arrival makes 
it difficult for your child to keep up with what is happening in the 
classroom.   

 

Given the assessment schedules teachers have in place for reporting this term, students are 
encouraged to attend school regularly. Obviously with winter ills looming, we do not expect sick 
children to be in classes but regular attendance is otherwise expected. 
 

We would also like to remind parents that there is limited staff at school prior to 8.30am and it is for this reason that 
we recommend that students do not come to school earlier than this. The school gates are shut before 8am with the 
exception of the Waller St entrance which is used for the Riverside Kids Club. If you need supervision for your child 
prior to this time, please contact Natalie Soldat to enrol your child. Email natalie@rkcwa.com.au for more 
information. 
Parents are reminded to walk and sign their children in at RKC of a morning.  
 
NAPLAN DATES 
 

Parents of students in Years Three and Five please see below the testing schedule for the National Literacy and 
Numeracy Assessments. 
 

 Tuesday 9 May Wednesday10 May Thursday 11 May 

Year 3  
40 mi Language Conventions 40 minutes 

Writing 40 minutes 

Reading - 45 minutes Numeracy - 45 minutes 

Year 5 Lang  Language Conventions 40 minutes 

Writing 40 minutes 

Reading - 50 minutes Numeracy - 50 minutes 

                      DATES TO REMEMBER 
Mon 1 May  Primary Keyboards  

Uniform Shop open 2.45pm ð 3.15pm  

Tues 2 May  Whole School A ssembly 8.50am  

Fri 5 May  Uniform  shop open 8.50am ð 9.20am  

Canteen   

Mon 8 May  Primary Keyboards  

Uniform Shop open 2.45pm -3.15pm  

Tues 9 May  NAPLAN - Year 3 & Year 5 Students  

Wed 10 May  NAPLAN - Year 3 & Year 5 Students  

P & C Meeting 7pm  

Thurs 11 May NAPLAN - Year 3 & Year 5 Students  

Motherõs Day Stall 

Fri 12 May  NAPLAN -  Catch up testing  

Canteen  

Motherõs Day Stall 

Year 1 Scitech Excursion  

Newsletter  

Mon 15 May  Primary Keyboards  

Uniform Shop open 2.45pm ð 3.15pm  

School council Meeting 5.30pm  

Tues 16 May  Senior Assembly 8.50am  

Wed 17 May  Room 11 Excursion  

Fri 18 May  Walk to School Day Breakfast  

Canteen  
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It is important that students sitting these tests are at school on time so that they can be prepared for the start of 
testing each day.  

Protective Behaviours   
 

Staff attended a Protective Behaviours workshop during the School Development Day this week. 
Chaplain Larissa led this session and provided staff with insight into the program and the 
resources available to them.   
                                  
The aim of teaching protective behaviours is to strengthen the resilience of children as they grow 
and develop; focusing on giving them life skills to protect themselves from abusive situations as 
well as teaching children to avoid a wide range of potentially unsafe situations. 
Teachers who decide to incorporate lessons on protective behaviours into their work programs will inform parents of 
their intention to do so. 
 

I am presently trying to organise a parent seminar on protective behaviours. I will let you know when arrangements 
have been finalised. 
 

School Council  
 

I will be sending home separate to the newsletter, information to all parents about the 
nominations received at the end of last term for the School Council. There are two 
positions available with four nominations. My sincere thanks go to parents who have 
nominated for School Council.   
 

Help Us Please 
Please ensure your child’s jackets and hats are labelled. With cooler weather now 
approaching the lost property box swells with jackets and hats that are often unmarked. 
Please help us to be able to return items to children by making sure your child’s items have 
their names marked. Thank you.  

 
Mother’s Day Stall 
 

Our wonderful P&C will be operating the Mother’s Day gift stall again this year.  This is 
scheduled to take place in Week 3 on Thursday and Friday 11 and 12 May. Classes will be 
rotated through the stall in order for children to be able to purchase small gifts for their 
mums.   

Classes attending Thursday May 11 Classes attending Friday May 12 
K1 Kindy K2 Kindy 
K3 Kindy K4 Kindy 
Room 1 Room 15 
Room 2 Room 16 
Room 3 Room 17 
Room 4 Room 19 
Room 5 Students who were absent on Thursday 
Room 6  
Room 7  
Room 8  
Room 9  

Room 11  
Room 12  
Room 13  
Room 14  
Room 18  

 
Keyboard lessons with Primary Music Institute   
     



 

 

These lessons recommence next week for students enrolled. Parents interested in enrolling their child with this 
private provider can pick up a flyer at the admin office or go to www.primarymusicinstitute.com.au/ 
Cathy O’Dea 
Principal 

 Notes from School Office 
 

Year 6 Camp 

Commencing this week, parents are able to pay deposits or part payments for the Year 6 School Camp. 

    Payments can be made by cash, cheque or credit card at the office or by direct debit               
into our bank.   

Direct Debit:     BSB: 016 263     Account No:  340949204 

 

P.E. NEWS FROM MR BAKER 

Don’t forget to sign up to the Kids Marathon for 2017. This event gets students to run a marathon 
(42.195km) over a term. Students run 5km a week for 8 weeks and then join others to complete a fun run 
of 2.195km on Sunday 18th June. All students are welcome to join and Mr Baker will sign off distances run 
as part of Running Club for those students who attend these sessions also. Last year Lathlain had the 
highest number of participants from any school – let’s see if we can do this again!                                                                                  

Sign up at https://www.wamc.org.au/major-events/kids-marathon/ 

Kids Marathon 2.195km Run – Event Details 

Date: June 18th, 2017  Start: 
WA Marathon Club 8.45am Finish: 
WA Marathon Club        

THE PLAN 

Kids will run 5km per week for 8 weeks starting on: 

Week  1 beginning: Monday, 24 April – 5km Week 6 beginning: Monday, 22 May – 5km 
Week 2 beginning: Monday, 1 May – 5km Week 7 beginning: Monday, 29 May – 5km 
Week 3 beginning: Monday,  8 May – 5km Week 8 beginning: Monday, 5 June – 5km 
Week 4 beginning: Monday, 15 May – 5km Week 9 beginning: Monday, 12 June – 7.195km 
Week 5 beginning: Monday, 15 May – 5km  

TOTAL 42.195km 

THE REWARD   Upon completion of the marathon each participant will receive a medallion marking their fabulous 
achievement. 

THE COST    $30.00 – Entrants receive a commemorative t-shirt, plus a goodie bag and goodies after the race. 

 

 

https://www.wamc.org.au/major-events/kids-marathon/


 

 

 

MATHS CHALLENGE FOR STUDENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ICT MESSAGES 
  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Are you concerned about the challenges of parenting a Digital Native? 
 

 

This TED Ed video featuring Dr. Devorah Heitner provides great insight in to anxieties shared by 
parents and children regarding digital media as well as powerful views on how to manage these 
changes.  
 

Common parental anxieties include beliefs that digital technology causes: 
¶ a lack of social skills 

¶ addiction to technology 

¶ a lack of ability to focus on one task 

¶ availability of inappropriate content 

¶ cyber-bully problems 

 
 

*Developing empathy is key!* 
**We don’t need to spy on our kids but get curious about their day to day experiences, ask  them what 

they are thinking and co-create solutions** 
 

  

Class Act Challenge 2 
Commit to spending an evening without technology at home.  

How do you feel? What do you notice? 
 

Scan QR code or use 
the URL to view 

video 
https://snap.vu/r9qq  
 

https://snap.vu/r9qq
https://snap.vu/r9qq


 

 

 

NEWS FROM THE P&C 
 

East er Raf f le 

A big thank you to everyone who made a donation and bought tickets in the Easter 
Raffle. We raised just over $1180.00 and had 55 prizes. 

We hope the winners enjoyed their Easter treats over the holidays. Each year we are 
always on the hunt for baskets. If you won a prize and now have an empty basket 
which you have no use for please consider returning it to the front office for recycling 
in next yearôs raffle. 
Thank you again for your support in making the Easter Raffle such a huge success!  
 
     Easter Raffle 1st Prize              Easter Raffle 2nd Prize 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS  
 

ANZAC Ceremony  
 
After the School Service the school wreaths and student contribution of flowers were placed at the War Memorial at the 
Town of Victoria Park. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 

                  SCHOOL ENROLMENTS  
 

Kindergarten enrolments for 2018 
 
The school is accepting Kindy applications for 2018.  When enrolling please bring your child’s birth 
certificate, immunization record and proof of address (utility bill).   
Kindy applications close in July 2017.   
 

Pre Primary enrolments for 2018  
 
Students already enrolled in our school will be sent home a letter regarding the 
application form for 2018.  Application forms are available at the office. 



 

 

 

Is your child moving to high school in 2018 or 2019? 
 

COMO SECONDARY COLLEGE ENROLMENTS FOR 2018 GENERAL AND SPECIALIST 
PROGRAMS  
 

Just a reminder that the cutoff date for our specialist programs (Hockey, Golf, Contemporary Jazz, EMITS) for 2018 is 
19th May 2017. 
 

General enrolments are due by 21st July 2017. 

 

Information and forms are available on our website or 
please contact the College. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BELMONT CITY COLLEGE - Year 5/6 Parent Information Evening  
 

We will be hosting an information evening for parents of Year 5 and 6 students in Term 2. The details 
are as follows: 
 

Year 5/6 Parent Information Evening     Year 6 Transition Day 
Wednesday 29th November 2017    Wednesday 29th November 2017 
 Belmont City College      Belmont City College  

   8.30am-2.45pm          8.30am-2.45pm 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

KENT ST SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL – SPECIALIST PROGRAMS 

The WACA Approved Specialist Cricket Program for 2018 is to be held at the 
WACA. Please contact the school and submit an Expression of Interest form 
prior to this date. 

The Aviation testing day for Year 7 2018 is to be held on Monday 15 May 2017 beginning at 8.30am. Please 
contact the school and submit an Expression of Interest form prior to this date. 

For Fashion and Design Approved Specialist Program and CoRE applications please submit an Expression of 
Interest form to the school.  

  



 

 

 
 
 

 

Class Activities 

 
Room 17 studied China for a 

Harmony Day display ï look at 

our amazing work! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Here we are all dressed 

up for Harmony Day. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have a Garden! 
 
 
 
       
 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

    LATHLAIN PRIMARY SCHOOL      TERM 2 PLANNER 2017               

Week  MON TUES WEDS THURS FRI 

Apr 
Week 1 

24 
Pupil Free 

25 
ANZAC DAY 
Public Holiday 

26 
Students 
Commence 

27 28 
Newsletter 
Term Planner 

May 
Week 2 

 

1 
Keyboards 
 

2 
Assembly- 
Whole School  

3 
 

4 5 
 

May 
Week 3 

 

8 
Keyboards 

9 
 
NAPLAN  
Years 3 & 5 

10 
P&C meeting  
7pm 
NAPLAN 
Years 3 & 5 

11 
NAPLAN 
Years 3 & 5 
Motherôs Day Stall 

12 
Newsletter 
NAPLAN catch up 
testing 
Motherôs Day Stall 
Year 1 Scitech 
excursion  

May 
Week 4 

 

15 
Keyboards 
School 
Council 
Meeting 
5:30pm 
 

16 
Assembly- Snr 
 

17 
Room 11 
excursion 

18 
 

19 
Walk to School Day 
breakfast 

May 
Week 5 

 

22 
Keyboards 

23 
Assembly- Jnr 
 

14 
 

25 
 

26 
Newsletter 
Eagles Cup @ EVP 

May/June 
Week 6 

 

29 
Keyboards 
School 
Council 
Meeting 
5:30pm 
 

30 
Assembly- 
Whole School 
 

31 
Year 6 Camp 
 

1 
Year 6 Camp 

2 
Year 6 Camp 
 

June 
Week 7 

 

5 
WA Day 
Public Holiday 
 

6 
Wake up and 
Read incursion 

7 
P&C meeting 
7pm 

8 9 
Newsletter 
Eagles Cup 

June 
Week 8 

 

12 
Keyboards 

13 
Assembly- Snr 
Chn Sing 
Festival Week. 
Session TBC 
 

14 
 
 

15 
Winter Carnival  

16 
Lapathon 2pm 

June 
Week 9 

 

19 
Keyboards 

20 
Assembly- Jnr 

21 
 

22 
Lathlain Primary 
Cross Country 

23 
Newsletter 
Lathlain Primary Cross 
Country 
Reserve date 
Reports Distributed 

June 
Week 10 

26 
Keyboards 

27 
Faction Reward 
 

28 
Pizza In The 
Park 
 

29 
 

30 
Last day term 2  

                                                                             


